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Learning together – Empowered for life. 

Dear Parents 

Coronavirus I have sought to give updates as and when they become available 

and not to fuel the speculation which has inevitably become rife. Although the 

Government briefings in general terms have changed, at the time of writing there 

has been no significant variation in the advice given to schools and as we move 

into the so-termed ‘delay phase’ there are no immediate plans to close schools. 

Clearly the local determination I need to make is to ensure that there is sufficient 

staffing to operate the school safely and effectively and to prioritise examination years if the situation were 

to become critical. In the event of partial or full closure we would maintain the online platforms and use 

Show My Homework primarily, but not exclusively, as a means of ensuring that work is set throughout. In 

the meantime, I know that many students and colleagues are avidly following the advice about good personal 

hygiene, in particular hand washing, and I urge parents to reinforce that advice at home. Furthermore the 

Government advice on identifying symptoms and responding accordingly is well known – including the need 

to self-isolate if necessary. The revised government bulletin issued today stated: 

The symptoms are:  

 A high temperature (37.8 degrees and above) 

 A new, continuous cough. You do not need to call NHS 111 to stay at home 

 If your symptoms worsen during your stay at home period or are no better after 7 days contact NHS 111 

online at 111.nhs.uk. If you have no internet access, you should call NHS 111. For a medical emergency dial 

999.  

The moment I am notified of any significant change, I will notify you in writing using school comms; not by 

student message or Facebook! Please ensure also that we have up to date contact details and that your 

child’s access to Show My Homework is functioning properly.  

Sixth Form - Future Proofing Tutor Sessions Is a Help to Buy Isa worth me paying into now? How can I 

maximise my savings? How do I make my C.V stand out to an employer? What’s the best websites to search 

for a fulltime job? Can we do yoga after college on a Monday? These were just a small number of the 

questions which our Yr13 students asked during our recent Future Proofing Tutor Sessions. 

Over the past three Thursdays, our Yr13s have opted into sessions from a menu of choices. These varied 
from student finance; managing a mortgage; cooking on a budget; managing your finances; mental health 
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awareness; yoga for beginners; effective revision; making the most out of life at university and applying for 
a job: where and how? These sessions were aimed at getting students ready for their exciting futures.  It was 
a real privilege to see our students take advantage of these sessions and ask some brilliant questions. 

A huge thank you to Dean Robinson from Ashburn Consultancy who delivered a brilliant session on 
mortgages and to Hertfordshire University who delivered an excellent session on making the most out of 
university life.   

Gremlin Dance Challenge. We were delighted to get 

involved with this regional dance competition for the 

first time this year. With the demise of Rock Challenge, 

we were looking for a new venture and I’m delighted 

that we were able to participate in this excellent 

evening. Thank you to parents who joined colleagues 

and me to support our team at the Princes Hall in 

Aldershot where most of the schools in the local area 

were represented. After an exceptional evening’s 

entertainment and an excellent display of talent we 

were absolutely thrilled to be awarded top place in 

both Key Stage 3 and Key Stage 4 categories – the 

overall winners on the night. We’re all aware of the 

exceptional quality of dance in our school, but it is wonderful to have this confirmed and validated by an 

independent panel of judges. Thank you and well done to the astonishing Mrs Wearing and of course to the 

amazing students who absolutely gave it their all with the performances. 

 

Student Stars of the week. In a week of excellence in the 

creative and performing arts, what wonderful news to hear of 

not one, not two, but three of our talented and ambitious year 

11 students gaining prestigious places at some of the UK’s finest 

institutions for developing their prodigious skills and 

accomplishments. Expect to see great things from these amazing 

young people in the future. All heading London bound – Zoe 

Clark is gained a place at ArtsEd, Isaiah (Zaz) Mallett at Urdang – 

both to study Dance and Performing Arts. Dan Kennedy – 

familiar to our events goers as the face behind the lights and the stagecraft along with Mr Davis, is heading 

off to BRIT School in Croydon. Many congratulations to them all as they head into stardom. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Paul German  

Headteacher 
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Gremlin Dance Challenge 2020 

Following the success of our House Dance Competition in October 2019, the Dance Captains from Nightingale 

House and Darwin House took on the challenge to adapt their pieces for a competition based on the theme’ 

The World we live in’. Students in Key stage 3 and 4 were invited to participate in the local dance competition 

that took place on Thursday 12th March 

at the Princes Hall, Aldershot. We also 

had member of the Year 7 Dance Club 

that meet every Wednesday lunchtime 

to perform in the event too. 

The two Key stage teams have been 

rehearsing on Sundays over the three 

months to ensure both pieces were 

polished to a high standard. Yesterday, 

Yateley School performed alongside 

many other local secondary schools in 

the area and we crowned winners at KS3 

and KS4 levels. Students were also 

awarded for Best Costume and Best 

Choreography. I am delighted with the 

result as both these pieces were student 

led. Not only did our students have a chance to share their dance talent, put also have experienced that team 

work, co-operation, commitment and dedication pays off! 

Congratulations to all the students who have performed in the event. A particular thank you to our 

passionate dance captains who led the teams to victory: 

Nightingale Dance Captains for the KS3 Dance Team: Ella Coalter, Megan Scotford, Lauren Jones and Rachel 

Plowman 

Darwin Dance Captains for the KS4 Dance Team: Isabelle Eldred and Rebecca Rawlinson 

Year 7 Dance Club Performers: 

Emily Bennetts, Charlotte Elliott , Gracie Henderson, Neve Millar, Charlotte Chalcraft, Isaac Edwards, Maddie 

Alexander, Matilda Taylor, Jessica Lambert, Molly Walsh, Kallon Clarke  and Heidi Shacklock. 

KS3 Dance Team: 

Natasha Atkinson, Charlotte Bench, Hollie Billhardt, Micah Blignaut, Zoe Boorman, Cara Burnett, Lucie 

Charlton, Charlotte Chalcraft, Daisy Crane, Kiera Chappell, Isaac Edwards, Gracie Henderson Naomi Jones , 

Olivia Kilby, Jenna Livingstone, Holly Ryan, Kiera Smith, George Turnell, Holly Ryan, Giramia Thuambe, Ellie 

Mansell, Maia Field, Heidi Shea, Nerys Ilott, Ammalia Williams and Cerys Parkes. 
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KS4 Dance Team: 

Lucy Baxter, Katie Boorman, Keira Green, Daniel Harris, Megan 

Humphrey, Lauren Jones, Rebecca Rawlinson, Kayleigh 

Robilliard, Megan Scotford, Libby Smith, Georgia Woods, Liam 

Coxhead, Ella Coalter, Isabelle Eldred and Zaz Mallet. 

Thank you to Olivia Cantlon and Jayden Haines for especially 

coming into school to do all the make up for the performers 

too! 

Mrs Wearing, Head of Dance 

Watch this space soon… House Dance is returning!!! 

DIARY DATES 

16th March     UCAS Parents’ Evening – 7pm 

18th March     Yr 7 Trip to Gurdwara  (subject to confirmation) 

23rd March     Yr 12/13 Geog Trip to Barcelona (subject to confirmation) 

23rd March    Main School Production – Primary Schools 

24th March     Main School Production – Matinee 1.30pm 

25th March     Main School Production – 7pm 

26th March     Main School Production – 7pm 

27th March     Main School Production – 7pm 

2nd April    Yr 7 Review Sheets Out  

3rd April     Yrs 8/9/10 Subject Review Day  

6th April     Easter Holiday 

20th April     INSET Day 

23rd April    Yr 7 Subject Review Evening 

 

SPORTS RESULTS  
NETBALL 
Year 7    won        8 - 3        v    Ash Manor              POM:  P.Bateman and J.Williams  

Year 8    lost        12 - 8       v    Ash Manor              POM:  A.Grey and B.Nwachukwu 

Year 7 Netball tournament 

The year 7's played in their first ever District tournament on Wednesday night. They did themselves proud, they 

adapted their game really well to be able to have success in the hideous icy winds. They played 8 games, lost 4, drew 

one and won 3.  Well done girls, it’s been a great season for you all and we have had so much fun! 

FOOTBALL  

Year 7   lost       3 - 4         v       Tomlinscote      MOM: TJ Collins 

Year 7   lost       0 - 4         v       Frogmore           MOM: C. Coole 

BASKETBALL 

Year 7    won      24 - 6       v      Cove                   MOM: F. Kendrick     ( District League Winners) 
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MAIN SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

The annual extravaganza that is the Main School Production is nearly here.  This year’s delight is My Fair Lady 

and ‘With a Little Bit of Luck’ you can avoid ‘The Rain in Spain’ and come and ‘Dance All Night’ ‘On a Street 

(near) Where You Live’! 

 

Tickets are priced at £8.50 per person and are available to purchase via the Scopay system – just select the 

night(s) you wish to come and purchase accordingly.  Tickets will be sent out via your child’s register and 

performances are as follows: 

 

Tuesday 24th  

March matinee performance at 1.30pm 

 

Wednesday 25th, Thursday 26th and Friday 27th 

evening performance at 7.00pm 

 

If you’ve seen any previous productions, you know 

you are in for a great night out. 

 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

Mrs K Ellis, Front of House 
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WORLD BOOK DAY ROUND UP 

 

It seems more than a week ago since we celebrated World Book 

Day and the power of reading!  Here's a summary of the 

activities some or all of the students were able to get involved 

in. 

 

Short Story:  Teaching staff read segments of a short story to 

students in years 7 and 8 at the beginning of their lessons on 

WBD.  The students really enjoyed listening to the story unfold 

throughout the day.   

 

Quizzes:  A number of tutor groups took part in the World Book 

Day quiz during form tutor time last week.  The questions 

ranged from well-known children's stories such as 'The Gruffalo' , books that have been made into films 

such as 'Charlie and the Chocolate Factory', a question on naming the current Children's Laureate to 

being asked to name the Malorie Blackman novel which is currently being serialised on TV.   

 

A sweet treat was up for grabs for the winning form!  The winners are as follows: 

 

1st place - 7WN who gained full marks! 

2nd place - 7DN 

Joint 3rd place - 10NN and 9NN 

 

Students were also able to complete quizzes and word searches in the library at lunchtime in exchange 

for an achievement point. 

 

STORY TIME AT THE LIBRARY 

A great time was had by all on Tuesday morning when year 12 Child Care students ran the weekly story 

time session for pre-school children.  As well as reading stories to the children, the students sang a 

number of songs and everyone joined in with the actions! 

 

This involved a great deal of preparation from the students - choosing stories of the right length that 

would engage the children, selecting songs to sing with actions and finding a simple craft activity linked 

to the stories and songs.  And finally, plenty of practice to ensure that the session ran smoothly.  Thank 

you to Mrs D'Alton for making this happen. 

 

This is a wonderful opportunity for our students to put into practice what they have learned from their 

studies and work experience placements.  

 

Mrs Hood, School Library Manager 
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